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Dear Faculty and Staff: 

 

Thanks to each of you for the ways you advance our educational mission in support of 

our students. These weekly updates will serve as a tool to keep you informed and 

HQJDJHG�ZLWK�608¶V�$FDGHPLF�$IIDLUV�GLYLVLRQ�DV��WRJHWKHU��ZH�ZRUN�WRZDUG�D�VDIH�DQG�

healthy fall semester. If you have suggestions for what we should include in future 

communications, please send your ideas to this email address. Previous newsletters are 

available here. 
 

7RGD\¶V�XSGDWH�IDOOV�LQWR�WKUHH�FDWHJRULHV�����)DOO��������� Research and 

Scholarly/Creative Excellence, and 3) News and Noteworthy. 

 

Fall 2021: 

 

• 5HYLHZ�DQG�VLJQ�608¶V�UHYLVHG�3OHGJH�WR�3URWHFW�± Earlier this week, Dr. K.C. 

Mmeje, Vice President for Student Affairs and I sent a message to the campus 

FRPPXQLW\�HQFRXUDJLQJ�HYHU\RQH�WR�UHYLHZ�DQG�VLJQ�WKLV�\HDU¶V�³Pledge to 

Protect�´ 

 

7KH�JRDO�RI�WKLV�\HDU¶V�SOHGJH��GHYHORSHG�E\�608¶V�&RPPXQLW\�$FWLRQ�1HWZRUN�

(SMU CAN), is to keep our campus healthy and in-person. Signing is quick, easy, 

and voluntary.  

 

• Message to students regarding Hurricane Ida ± Over the past several days, 

Hurricane Ida has brought unspeakable devastation ± first to New Orleans and the 

surrounding areas and concluding with cataclysmic floods across New York and 

New Jersey. In the aftermath of this storm, millions have been left without 

electricity and water and have limited clarity on when their situation will improve. 

 

mailto:provost@smu.edu
/Provost/ProvostOffice/Communications
https://blog.smu.edu/coronavirus-covid-19/2021/08/30/read-and-sign-the-pledge-to-protect/
https://smu.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IP4rmYYk8kGUCi
https://smu.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3IP4rmYYk8kGUCi


For community members impacted by this tragic storm, we offer our sympathy 

and support. Students who need assistance ± or community members acting on 

their behalf ± should XWLOL]H�608¶V�&DULQJ�&RPPXQLW\�&RQQHFWLRQV��&&&��

program.   

 

¶ Maintaining academic success for students ±  The Student Senate was invited 

to talk with Faculty Senate this week about recommendations from students who 

are urging professors to communicate their plans for helping students maintain 

academic continuity if they need to isolate or quarantine. The CTE has built a 

brief reminder of five key ways that faculty support students when they are absent 

for any excused absence, whether medical, university-sponsored, religious 

observance, or otherwise. 

 

While faculty are not required to make recordings or make Zoom accessible, both 

of these options are new additions to the repertoire of ways in which faculty can 

VXSSRUW�VWXGHQWV¶�DELOLW\�WR�NHHS�SDFH�ZLWK�WKHLU�DFDGHPLFV�IRU�WKH�YDULHW\�RI�

reasons that students miss. I would like to echo the sentiments of many faculty I 

have heard from who urge us to find ±and communicate to students²the specific 

ways they will support students who need to be absent.  

 

Students have also expressed that knowing in advance that faculty will provide 

one of these solutions reduces their academic anxiety and increases the likelihood 

that they will be willing to miss class when they feel unwell.  If possible, please 

announce through your CANVAS course what method you are likely to use. 

Connections with faculty are frequently pointed out as one of the single most 

important ways that students at SMU feel welcome and supported. 

 

¶ Additional syllabus language regarding mental health resources available to 

our students ± Vice President for Student Affairs Dr. K.C. Mmeje has prepared 

the statement below for inclusion in syllabi to help communicate important 

mental health resources to our students.  

 

Mental Health Resources: On-Call and Ongoing Counseling Services  

Throughout the academic year, students may encounter different stressors or go 

through life experiences which impact their mental health and academic 

performance. Students who are in distress or have concerns about their mental 

health can schedule a same-day or next-day appointment to speak with a 

counselor by calling Counseling Services. Counselors are available at any time, 

day or night for students in crisis at this number:  214-768-2277 (then select 

option 2). They will be connected with a counselor immediately.  Students seeking 

ongoing counseling should call the same number (214-768-2277, then select 

option 1) during normal business hours to schedule an initial appointment.  

 

Please consider adding this important information to your Canvas announcements 

this fall. Pending Faculty Senate review and approval, it will also be available on 

the SMU Required Syllabus Statements website. 

/StudentAffairs/OfficeoftheDeanofStudents/StudentSupport
https://sites.smu.edu/cte/infographics/AcademicContinuity.pdf
/StudentAffairs/DrBobSmithHealthCenter/Counseling-Services
/OIT/AcademicTech/Instructional-Guidelines/Syllabus/required-syllabus-statements


 

¶ 

https://studenthealth.smu.edu/home.aspx?utm_source=email&utm_medium=health-portal&utm_campaign=Mustang_Strong_August17
https://studenthealth.smu.edu/home.aspx?utm_source=email&utm_medium=health-portal&utm_campaign=Mustang_Strong_August17
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/recommendations/immuno.html?utm_source=email&utm_medium=UNIQUEID&utm_campaign=Mustang_Strong_August17
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/recommendations/immuno.html?utm_source=email&utm_medium=UNIQUEID&utm_campaign=Mustang_Strong_August17
/schedulecovidvaccine
https://smu-prod.planoncloud.com/
https://blog.smu.edu/coronavirus-covid-19/2020/11/25/i-am-an-smu-faculty-or-staff-member-how-do-i-get-a-covid-19-test/
https://blog.smu.edu/coronavirus-covid-19/2020/11/25/i-am-an-smu-faculty-or-staff-member-how-do-i-get-a-covid-19-test/
https://blog.smu.edu/coronavirus-covid-19/2020/11/25/i-am-an-smu-faculty-or-staff-member-how-do-i-get-a-covid-19-test/


¶ Reminder: SMU announces temporary mask requirement ± Effective August 

12, SMU has implemented a temporary mask requirement in indoor spaces on 

campus including classrooms, event and meeting spaces, and common areas in all 

buildings and residential halls, regardless of vaccination status. This requirement 

is a temporary precaution during the delta variant surge to supplement our other 

pandemic protocols.  

 

We will continue to require masks indoors for at least the first few weeks of the 

fall 2021 semester. After that, we will review the situation on a weekly basis 

using our assessment tool to measure the impact of the pandemic on our campus 

while taking into consideration the most up-to-date health guidance from local, 

state and federal authorities. Factors such as the number of cases at SMU and in 

the county; infection and vaccination rates; local hospitalizations; and campus 

isolation capacity will help determine when the mask requirement should be 

lifted. 

 

• Reminder: Consult Mustang Strong for the most up-to-date source of 

LQIRUPDWLRQ�UHJDUGLQJ�608¶V�&29,'-19 response ± Please continue 

reviewing the Mustang Strong website IRU�LQIRUPDWLRQ�RQ�608¶V�&29,'-19 

response. Here, you can find answers to frequently asked questions, access the 

latest campus announcements, review information on receiving and reporting the 

vaccine, and monitor the latest data on 

https://blog.smu.edu/coronavirus-covid-19/2021/08/11/message-to-faculty-and-staff-about-fall-2021-plans/
/coronavirus
https://blog.smu.edu/coronavirus-covid-19/
/coronavirus/vaccine
/coronavirus/cases


 

Dedman College and the Simmons School of Education are using existing 

resources and funding lines within each of their schools to accomplish this 

first round of strategic cluster hiring to augment areas in which our SMU 

faculty are already engaged in these two high-impact research areas. 

 

Tom DiPiero, Dean of Dedman College; Stephanie Knight, Dean of the 

Simmons School of Education and Human Development; and Jim Quick, 

Dean of the Moody School of Graduate and Advanced Studies and 

Associate Provost for Research, are meeting this week to develop a plan to 

manage the search process for these two interdisciplinary clusters. We will 

provide additional updates in the near future. 

 

/-/media/Site/Provost/Provost/PDF/Documents_Current/FacultySearchMemo2021.pdf?la=en
/-/media/Site/AboutSMU/SMU-response-to-BUF-Action-Plan-09-30-2020.pdf?la=en
https://smu.box.com/s/pay6srb0z1e4wks2eib6vjq3pyssd4e4


 

• SMU research featured in The Economist, Wired, and CNET ± To determine 

ZKHWKHU�6DWXUQ¶V�PRRQ�7LWDQ�FRXOG�KDUERU�OLIH��7RPþH�5XQþHYVNL��$VVLVWDQW�

3URIHVVRU�LQ�'HGPDQ�&ROOHJH¶V�'HSDUWPHQW�RI�&KHPLVWU\��KDV�UHFUHDWHG�

https://www.wired.com/story/titans-strange-chemical-world-gets-simulated-in-tiny-tubes/
https://espresso.economist.com/b7e67bd1951c09018e6a851fb2e7d9ca
https://www.cnet.com/news/moon-in-a-test-tube-scientists-recreate-chemistry-of-saturns-biggest-moon/
/-/media/Site/Provost/Provost/PDF/Documents_Current/20212022/FacultyFellowsFinal2021_2022.pdf?la=en
/-/media/Site/Provost/Provost/PDF/Documents_Current/20212022/CTEDirectorAnnouncement.pdf?la=en


• Capital Campaign launch Friday, September 17 ± As a correction from last 

ZHHN¶V�QHZVOHWWHU��608¶V�&DSLWDO�&DPSDLJQ�����IRUPDOO\�EHJLQV�RQ�)ULGD\��

https://www.lmtonline.com/news/article/A-vow-to-honor-history-of-lost-Black-cemetery-16406900.php
/provost

